2007 WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

JUNE 9, 2007 – 9:00 AM

Don Meader, President, called the meeting to order at 9:05 am.  Meeting was held at the hangar of Steve and Paula Moore.

1. Certification by Secretary of notice given for the meeting:  Secretary certified that notice was given of today’s meeting as required.
2. Establishment of quorum:  Secretary reported there is a quorum present for the meeting.
3. Review of minutes of ’06 Annual Meeting:  Don reviewed that the minutes from the last annual meeting are included in the Notice of Meeting so that they are fresh for the annual meeting.  In past years, they have been sent out earlier and lost before the next annual meeting.  Don explained minutes are brought to annual meeting for review and not to be changed.   Motion to accept as written, seconded, passed.

4. Report of the President:  Don sent out a letter to all members of the corporations with the notice of annual meeting.  As noted in his letter, he is not planning on running again for president of the corporation.  He thanked the secretaries and the treasurer for their help.  He thanked Steve and Paula Moore for their allowing us to use their hangar for this meeting.  Don introduced the board members present.  He thanked them for their support throughout the year.  Don advised that there was no litter day this year.  A suggestion was made for anyone walking around the community to take a garbage bag with them and pick up any trash.  New members were introduced.

5. Report of the Treasurer:  Barb Clifford presented treasurer’s report.  Budgeted last year $39,269; actual spent $33,302.  She passed out a spread sheet showing comparisons from year to year.  She pointed out the line items that were lower than budgeted for.  
Cash amounts reported: Runway - Checking $297.00; Savings $15,145; CD $51,439. (to mature in August 2007)  Total $66,881.   Taxiway – Savings $2,098.  Hospitality account $149.00.

Outstanding assessments $1,150.00 which represents 3 accounts.

6. Old Business:

a.  Hired new lawyer:  The board has hired a new lawyer, Attorney Deborah Fauver from Cooper, Deans & Cargill in North Conway.  The board didn’t have many items to take to her over the last year pertaining to the aviation corporation.

b.  Donation to Nature Conservancy:  Don explained that annually the body takes a vote to return their last year’s assessment if they have adhered to their agreements.  The amount of their assessment for last year is $443.  Motion made to donate $443 to the Nature Conservancy, seconded, passed.

c.  Maintenance update:  Glenn Mason reported the runway was compacted as was done last year.  Reports seem to be positive.  Then potholes were filled and seeded.  Fertilizer has been applied and with the rain seems to be doing well.

The windsock is in need of repair, along with the shaft.  A few lights need repair.

Gary Cole asked about winter time melting/ponding.  These ponds seem to cause danger in winter flying.  He asked for suggestions in fixing the depressed area on the runway?  

Glenn Mason explained due to strange weather in the winter, ponding has occurred.  He stated one possibility would be to shim the center of the runway due to the middle of the runway being lower than the sides.  Should the shimming be done, he has not figured out yet how to grow grass and leave the runway open.     He estimated that putting loam down the middle of the runway you are going to spend at least $50,000 (2’ for 50’ for 4,000’).  

Gary asked for some input from pilots on maybe fixing ½ of the runway and using the other half; closing ½ for a period of time.

Glenn Mori suggested the drains put down the center as done in a golf course.

LD Jeffries asked if there was any consideration of using a VASI system.  It had been discussed.  Don suggested these items be taken to the board level for discussion.  

Don suggested that most of the board being present, that the board take this item up as an item to be worked on over the next annual meeting.  The board would work up a proposal and take to a special or an annual meeting.

Marty Tetu suggested that a letter be sent to all lot owners asking that the tops of all trees be cut off.  

Don felt that this is all good information for the board to take into consideration for their review.

7. Presentation and consideration of the budget:
Bank Charges



$        50.00

Professional Fees – CPA

$      400.00

Annual Meeting & Litter Day

$      300.00

Donation to the Nature Conservancy
$      443.00

Electric Utilities


$      250.00

Legal Expenses


$   1,000.00

Liability Insurance


$   5,500.00

Newsletter/Website


$      125.00

Bookkeeping/Treasurer/Secretary
$   1,500.00

Office Supplies/Postage

$      950.00

Reserve Account


$   4,000.00

Runway/Taxiway Signs

$      250.00

Runway Lights & Maint

$      150.00

Runway Maint – Summer

$  8,500.00

Runway Maint
 - Winter

$  7,500.00

Runway Seeding


$  4,000.00

Taxiway Maint – Summer

$  8,000.00

Taxiway Maint – Winter

$  4,000.00
Total Budget



$46,918.00

Assessments -  Runway $213    Taxiway $267

Ed More motioned that the $4,000 for seeding be taken from savings. Seconded,

Discussion – This change would save $24 per assessment.   Comments were made in favor of the motion and against the motion.  Some supported leaving the $4,000 in as a budget item and keep the savings for a later project.  Other comments were that with $70,000 in savings, we could reduce this year’s assessments.  

Vote taken:   27 in favor       59 against.  Motion failed.

Motion was made to accept the budget as presented, seconded.   

Vote taken:  67 in favor  23 against, passed.

8. Election of Trustees:  3 for 3 years

Terms expiring:  Don Meader, Bill Clegg, Bev Mason

Don explained the nomination process.

Motion made to nominated the three outgoing members and instruct the secretary to cast one ballot for the three nominated.  seconded,  passed.  Don Meader, Bill Clegg, and Bev Mason were elected to the board. 

9. New Business:

a.  Community Directory:  Don explained that he resides in a community in Florida that has a directory for members.  The purpose of this directory would be for members to be able to contact members.  The board is looking for support in creating this director to include all members of WVPOC, WVAC, Soaring Heights, and Pine Landing.  The directory would contain names, address, and phone numbers.  Anyone not wishing to be included in the directory could Opt Out.  The cost of this directory would be paid for through advertisements.  If the body is interested in this, there would be a committee formed to make a presentation.  Motion made to form a committee to look into making a presentation at the next annual/special meeting of this idea, seconded,  Passed.  It was stated that the board will establish the committee to put together this presentation.

b.  Nature Conservancy presentation (12:30 PM):  Don explained that at 12:30 PM the Nature Conservancy will be making a presentation to the body in regard to what they have going on and what are their plans.

10.   Any other discussion:  Brian Burns stated that the web site was not being updated in a timely manner. 
Ed More reported an event during Ossipee Old Home Week which will include model airplanes.  This event will be on Sunday July 1st in the gym of Town Hall. Ed invited all to bring along their model airplane or to come and enjoy the show. 
Respectfully submitted,

Beverly Mason, Secretary
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